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Moscow

May 30, 1958.
Dear Mr. Prime Minister,

After careful study of your letter I cannot
help coming to the conclusion that the questions raised
in it evidently need further elucidation, and, what is
most important, that a desire is expressed in your letter
to contribute toward the finding of ways to an agreement
between the states concerned on the urgent problems, upon
the solution of which depend the destinies of the world.
Even this alone is a good sign, since this distinguishes :
your approach to the analysis of problems, which have long
Caused profound concern to peoples, from the usually pre-
Judiced approach which is expressed in the constant refusal
to embark on the path of honest negotiations with the Soviet
Union and in the constant, negative attitude towards its

Proposals which we aimed at consolidating peace between
Peoples,

Taking all this into account I express my readiness
o continue an exchange of views and willingly to answer the
duestions which interest you. If this exchange of views
®lps in any degree to recognize the need to find ways for
Sa8ving mankind from the oppressive threat of a new war, and
®lps to draw together the positions of the powers on out-
Standing international problems, then I think there will be
& reason to believe that this exchange of opinions was useful.

The Soviet Government has met with full understanding
the thougnt expressed in your letter that governments, whether
OT not they dispose of the nuclear weapon now, have the right,
Ndeed the duty, to work unceasingly for peace. These words
o yours, in which a legitimate anxiety for the destinies of
the World is evident, as well as your statement to the effect
that, the question of nuclear weapons tests is of grave con-
S8Tn to the Canadian Government, show that, provided there is
the desire, a common language could be found on such a problem
of Ereat concern to peoples as the general cessation of tests
°f atomic ang hydrogen weapons.

It seems to us that, in spite of a number of res-
grvations which cannot be shared by us, the attitude of the
c°v°rnment of which you are the head toward this problem
tgincides in many respects with that of the Soviet Union,

o.2lm of which is the unilateral renunciation of further

tests op atomic and hydrogen weapons.
If the reservations and doubts expressed in your
i;tter are totbe touched upon, it is difficult to avoid an

Pression that they are engendered.in the last analysis by
:ha istrust towargs the Soviet Union which is being con-
8Mtly cultivated in the organization of the North Atlantic



